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The economic revival in these few months benefits everyone,
including of course the outbound industry. From the tour

bookings scheduled for Christmas and Lunar New Year, I believe
a full recovery is within reach. That the industry can bounce back
so quickly is due mainly to a considerable improvement in the
economy, but no less significantly to the innovative services and
products constantly designed by members. Members are urged
to keep their service standard when promoting new products.

As regards the inbound industry, the China market has
already surpassed the pre-SARS levels and the Southeast Asian
market should also be able to fully recover by the end of this
year. However, such markets as Japan, Europe and the United
States may need some more t ime. A few weeks before the
National Day holidays, there was some misunderstanding be-
tween travel agents and hotels over room supply and rates,
which has already been resolved through discussion. Since then,
the occupancy rate of hotels is steadily increasing, showing that
cooperation is the surest way to success for both parties.

As far as tourism is concerned, what is most important is
that the satisfaction of tourists when they leave should match
their expectation before they come. We have always paid much
attention to complaints about shopping and invested plenty of
resources in making tourists happy with their trip by, for example,
setting up the 100% Refund Guarantee Scheme. Thanks to the
cooperation and commitment of members and registered shops,
the Scheme has been rather successful in the past two years. I
hope they will continue with their good work.

The Tourist Guide Accreditation System, aimed at raising the
quality of tourist guides, is to be implemented on 1 July 2004,
under which members are required to assign tourist guides who
have the Tourist Guide Pass to take care of inbound visitors. Our
statistics show that up until now less than 1,000 Passes have been
issued, which means a large number of qualified tourist guides
have not yet applied for the Pass. They are strongly urged to apply
for the Pass earlier rather than later to ensure that they will not
lose their job when the Accreditation System is in force.

To encourage more member participation in Council affairs,
the Board has decided to open up Committee membership for
self-nominees since last year. To further increase transparency,
the new Board has resolved to raise the percentage of self-
nominees on a committee to 20% of the total number of its
members, i.e. a committee will have at most five self-nominated
members (see “Council Bulletin”). I am sure this wil l enhance
members’ understanding of the Council. 

Joseph Tung




